
Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
January 11, 2017, 7:00 PM
Call to Order:
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, January 11, 2017, at the front clubhouse. President Vern Olsen welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 7”00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: Pres. Vern Olsen, Vice Pres. Marley, Treasurer Rodriguez, Secretary Viera and Director Koplar. Director Pope was out due to a family emergency and Director Flores was on vacation.
Approval of December 14, 2016 Board Meeting Minutes
Secretary Viera read minutes from the board meeting held on December 14, 2016. A motion was made by Treasurer Rodriguez to accept minutes as read, second for approval by Vice Pres Marley. All in favor, motion carried.
Treasurer Report
Treasurer Rodriguez read financial report confirmed with bank statement.  Balances confirmed amount of dollars in each account for a total of $19,539.82. Treasurer Rodriguez explains the accounts and how they flow. Activities account show a negative balance due to ELS not sending in the check at the time of this meeting. Over $600.00 was spent by from that account during the month of December. Some dollars were transfer from membership to put into the operations account. Do not have February’s approve budget, but will be much the same as January’s budget. Bread was move to $25.00, Activities director not present, but budget is for $500.00 and that will take care of February. No other items to report. A motion was made by Vice Pres. Marley to accept Treasurer Report, second for approval by Director Hebert.
Statutory Committee Update
Vice President Marley goes over the procedure ELS has used in the past of comparing other similar properties against ours. Some members of the committee went and visited these properties, took pictures and spoke to residents. None of these properties’ amenities can be compared to Starlight Ranch. These are well kept properties and have many amenities, and these properties are well maintained, so we do have a rebuttal. He addressed other issues like individuals who do not have pensions, and live only on social security, and unfair rental increases. Lastly, he spoke of mediation and possibly court, will keep the members inform of progress of Statutory Rental Committee.
Bread Distribution Report
Dave Wegman created a report of Bread Distribution detailing the different types of breads provided by our suppliers and how many volunteers hours went into this project in 2016. This projects requires many volunteers and hours in order to run, total volunteers hour was 1,244. Recognition was given by the board to Dave and his volunteers for their hard work and dedication during 2016.
President Vern Olsen and Meeting with ELS Management
President Olsen explained that he has a chronic illness and may not be able to continue as president, but will continue for as long as he can. He had a meeting with David, the park’s manager. They rode through the park together and President Olsen pointed out to David items that need attention. They spoke, about many issues that need maintenance's attention, i.e. waxing and stripping of front clubhouse floor, handicap parking and signs, kitchen appliances, speeding and explained how DOT signs may help improve the issue of speeding. He also spoke of the Veterans and the pictures that were taken down off the wall in the back clubhouse. Pictures should be back up by the 20th of this month. He also addressed, the ducks, maintenance being understaff and resident’s complaints. Some of these issues will be taken care off, some sooner than other. He asked for time to follow with David to make sure things were being done.
Business Operations
Secretary Viera speaks regarding the move of the office to the back clubhouse. Multiple issues make this a prudent and positive move. This change will give activities the room and space and needs to function and operations, the privacy and space it needs to maintain records and be able to function as an HOA office. The moving of the library was also proposed. One member informed the board that the libraries belong to ELS, not the HOA. We noted the information and informed the member we would look into it. Subject will be discussed with David, property manager. Complaints were addressed. Procedure will be evaluated to see what works better and get results. President Olsen spoke about establishing a paper trail in order to be able to follow up. Complaint procedures to be put in place will be discussed in March. 
David Wedgman brought up the rate increase for residents in February, 2017. Treasurer Rodriguez suggested to table it until February’s board meeting.
A motion was made by Director Rodriguez to adjourn meeting, second by Vice President Marley, all in favor, motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

